# <u>THE "IN STEP"</u> Newsletter of the Dublin Scottish Country Dance Club.

November, 2005

Hello to all.

Dancing began again in September, after a glorious summer. It was good to meet up with everyone again and to welcome the new members. Helen was our teacher for September, Hazel in October and John is teaching this month.

Thursday night is always enjoyable, there is a happy atmosphere, great comradeship and everyone goes home smiling, especially if we end the night by dancing "The Duke of Perth", "The Irish Rover" or some such lively dance!

### New Members.

Three new members have joined us recently. Pat McCullen, Jenni Meade and Violetta Muth. We welcome them all very warmly and hope they will enjoy dancing with us. Daphne Nesbitt did come to the dancing for three weeks, but found it aggravated an old knee injury, so she is unable to dance at present. However, she wants to keep in touch with us and will be attending the St. Andrew's Day Dinner. We look forward to seeing her there.

#### Judy's Charity supper in aid of the Hospice.

On Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> September (the day of The Biggest Coffee Morning in Ireland), Judy brought a delicious supper for us all to enjoy with our cup of tea. She then made a collection for the Hospice. She also does this for another group and between the two the functions she raised just over 200 euro. Well done Judy – we know a lot of hard work went into the preparation of the supper – which was greatly enjoyed. Many thanks for all you do year after year in support of this most deserving charity.

#### <u>NEW BABY</u>

Congratulations Hazel and Liam. We were all delighted to hear of the safe arrival of your second grandson – Callum. We send our best wishes to him, his Mum and Dad and his big brother.

## Dancing Display

We have been asked to Dance for the patients in the Leopardstown Hospital. This has been arranged for Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> November.